
15.05.2025 

Dear applicants,  

We are excited to announce the beginning of Sports Merit-Based Admissions at St Joseph's University, 
starting May 21, 2025. This initiative reflects our commitment to recognizing and nurturing talented 
athletes, allowing them to pursue higher education while continuing their athletic pursuits. We invite 
passionate and skilled candidates from various sports disciplines to participate in this admission and 
selection process and become part of our vibrant academic and athletic community. 

With dedicated facilities, experienced coaches, and a balanced academic-sports environment, our 
University proudly supports the holistic development of our future champions. 

General Instructions and Criteria: 

 Reporting Time: Applicants must arrive at the university grounds by 7:30 A.M. on May 21, 
2025. 

 Eligibility: Only applicants who mention "Sports" in their applications will be eligible to 
participate in the Trials after verification of their certificates. 

 Shortlist: A schedule for the applicants will be provided once the fitness test results are 
published. Please adhere to the given times; requests for changes will not be entertained. 

 Dress Code: Sports attire is mandatory for the respective games during the skill and fitness tests. 
 Personal Interview: A personal interview will be conducted during selection. 
 Visitor Policy: The applicants' Parents, guardians, and personal coaches will not be permitted on 

the venue (SJU Ground) during the skill and fitness tests. 
 Integrity: Applicants are advised not to contact the Department of Physical Education or the 

University to seek influence or recommendations through their academy or any other individual 
or organization. 

 Equipment: Applicants are responsible for providing the necessary equipment for their 
respective games. The University will not supply equipment (refer to the schedule for more 
details). 

 First Aid: Basic first aid facilities will be available; however, the University will not be held 
responsible for any injuries. 

We look forward to welcoming you and celebrating your athletic talents! 

Sincerely,  

St Joseph's University  


